
 

 

CITY OF HIALEAH 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC 

COMMENT PERIOD 

AND PUBLIC HEARING 
In accordance with federal regulation 24 CFR Part 91, grantees are required 

to submit a Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report 

(CAPER) to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) 

within 90 days of the close of the program year. 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City’s CAPER covering the period 

of October 1, 2019 to September 30, 2020, will be available to the public in 

draft form for review and comment, beginning November 23, 2020 until 

December 08, 2020. 

 

A public hearing will be held at the regularly scheduled council meeting on 

December 08, 2020, 7:00 P.M. The meeting shall be at City Hall, 501 Palm 

Avenue, 3rd floor Council Chamber, Hialeah, FL 33010. Please Contact City 

Clerk for any restrictions as result of COVID or to participate via Zoom.  

 

Interested persons may obtain copy of the report by either calling the 

Department of Grants and Human Services at (305) 883-8039, mailing 

request or in person request  to 501 Palm Avenue, 1st floor Grants 

Department, Hialeah, FL 33010, Monday through Friday between the hours 

of 9:00 a.m. through 4:30 p.m., or emailing Director Annette Quintana at 

Aquintana@hialeahfl.gov. 

 

In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, persons 

needing special accommodation to request a draft, receive a draft or need 

assistance in order to provide public comment should contact the Office of 

the City Clerk for assistance, no later than seven days prior to the last day 

open for public comment or meeting date, at (305) 883-5820; if hearing 

impaired, telephone the Florida Relay Service numbers (800) 955-8771 

(TDD) or (800) 955-8770 (VOICE) for assistance. For additional information 

on the City of Hialeah’s anti-discrimination policy please visit: 

https://bit.ly/2WA5SBv. 
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